
The National Science Foundation (NSF) funds
research and education in most fields of sci-
ence and engineering. Awardees are wholly

responsible for conducting their project activities
and preparing the results for publication. Thus, the
Foundation does not assume responsibility for such
findings or their interpretation.

NSF welcomes proposals from all qualified scien-
tists, engineers and educators. The Foundation
strongly encourages women, minorities and persons
with disabilities to compete fully in its programs. In
accordance with Federal statutes, regulations and
NSF policies, no person on grounds of race, color,
age, sex, national origin or disability shall be exclud-
ed from participation in, be denied the benefits of,
or be subjected to discrimination under any pro-
gram or activity receiving financial assistance from
NSF (unless otherwise specified in the eligibility
requirements for a particular program).

Facilitation Awards for Scientists and Engineers with
Disabilities (FASED) provide funding for special
assistance or equipment to enable persons with
disabilities (investigators and other staff, including
student research assistants) to work on
NSF-supported projects. See the program
announcement or contact the program coordinator
at (703) 292-6865.

The National Science Foundation has Telephonic
Device for the Deaf (TDD) and Federal Information
Relay Service (FIRS) capabilities that enable individ-
uals with hearing impairments to communicate with
the Foundation about NSF programs, employment
or general information. TDD may be accessed at
(703) 292-5090, FIRS at 1-800-877-8339.

The National Science Foundation is committed to
making all of the information we publish easy to
understand. If you have a suggestion about how
to improve the clarity of this document or other
NSF-published materials, please contact us at
plainlanguage@nsf.gov.
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